

SOUTH CROSBY FRIENDSHIP CLUB

On April 11, 18 members and 4 visitors enjoyed a pot luck lunch, including a birthday cake in honour of Laura Bender Courneya's Margaret and birthdays in April. After singing "O Canada", President Lawrence introduced the guest apeaker, Marion McLeod of the North Leeds V.O.N. Seniors Support who gave a very informative talk regarding services such as visitations, referral transportation assistance andmany family She also told us of needs. the drop-ins held every 2nd and 4th Wednesday at Guthrie House from 9:30 to 11:30, and of the brown bag luncheons every 3rd Wednesday when they have a special speaker.

Minutes of the March meeting were read by Helen and some discussion took place on various topics.

On May 9, 24 members partook of a pot luck lunch and birthday cakes for Stanley Sly, Gordon Kirkland and Nina Churchill. President Lawrence then opened the meeting with singing of "O Canada" and the Lord's Prayer. Helen read the minutes of the April meeting and Nina gave the Treasurer's report. Correspondence included a note from Ernie Grigsby that he was no longer acting as Chairman, which Zone we were sorry to hear. members signed to go Rockport on June 13. 4 euchre players and 5 bowlers are attending the area Seniors Games in Lombardy and a few members plan to attend the Zone Rally in Brockville on June 6th.

It was moved that the President and his wife attend the United Senior Citizens of Ontario Convention in London in August. Remember the Space Walk the week of May 25 to June 3 - all seniors are encouraged to walk.

Tickets are to be printed for the raffle on a quilt, made by members of our group, an afghan, and a grocery basket, to be drawn in September. A donation was made to the Cancer Fund. Daisy Coon gave 2 readings entitled, "Hot to Trot" and "Age Brings Changes."

Our next meeting will be a picnic at South Crosby Township Park on June 20th, weather permitting. Bring along your suggestions for a fall bus tour.

INDOOR

YARD SALE

EVERY DAY

ELGIN U.C.W.

28 members and 19 guests attended the May 7th meeting at the Church.

The Presdient, Marjorie Earl, welcomed the C.W.L. and Elgin A.C.W. members who joined us. The meeting opened with a reading and prayer.

The worship was taken by Loree Smith, Nina Churchill, Eleanor Taylor, Anna Smith and Enid Soper. The theme was "Light Beams." The hymn "The Light of the World is Jesus" was sung with Marion Seeley as pianist. Scriptures were read by Nina and Anna. Loree closed the worship with prayer.

Marjorie introduced our guest speaker, Rev. Paul Kompass, of Portland. He spoke and showed pictures of his trip to the Phillipines. This was a combination of work and being a tourist. presentation was extremely interesting and ever though, in terms of time, it was short, a great deal of pertinent information was given on the Church, the country, and its people. Lydia Tackaberry thanked Rev. Kompass and presented him with a token of our appreciation.

The business portion dealt with essentials only for this meeting. Gifts for the Girls' Home in Consecon were collected. Also, we were reminded of the change in date of the UCW luncheon.

The social hour followed and was enjoyed.
Lydia Tackaberry

NOTICE OF EVENT

ANNUAL MEMORIAL SERVICE

of

HALLADAY BURIAL PLACE ASSOCIATION

ELGIN, ONTARIO

will be held

June 3rd, 1990 at 2:30 p.m.

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH CROSBY

NOTICE

The Township of South Crosby now have in existence a building for the storage of salt and sand. The salt and sand is used as a safety precaution on township roads during periods of inclement weather conditions.

The existing building, which is a part of the existing municipal garage needs replacement for the following reasons:

- the sides of the structure are pushing out, subject to the interior weight and pressure of salt and sand;
- the area of the existing building is not sufficient to store the increased quantity of material required.

Proposals to correct the situation are:

- 1. to construct a new building in which to store the salt and sand;
- 2. options for buildings being considered are: -Dome shaped building

-GXT Salt Miser

-or-

 the new structure will be erected on township owned property, and will be adjacent to the existing municipal garage.

The existing salt/sand storage building will be converted to a third Bay Garage, which is deemed necessary to house existing road department equipment.

Enquiries concerning this proposal may be directed to Mr. Ronald Tinkess, Road Superintendent, Township of South Crosby, (613) 359-5840.

The Council of The Corporation of the Township of South Crosby will further consider this proposal subject to the following:

 receipt of comments from the appropriate Ministries, Boards and neighbouring landowners.

Therefore the Council of the Corporation of the Township of South Crosby would appreciate receiving your written comments no later than June 4, 1990.

WORK WANTED

Painting, Wallpapering Repairs to Ceiling and Walls, Renovations, Stonework, Pointed, Cement, Brickwork and Chimneys

Roof Repair
Shingling
Chimney Sweeping
Barn Painting
FREE ESTIMATES
FULLY INSURED

Ken Rasmussen

359-5950

6 p.m. to 8 a.m.

The Township of South Crosby



R.R. 1, ELGIN, ONTARIO KOG 1E0

613-359-5830

NOTICE TO DOG OWNERS

The RUNNING OF DOGS within the Township of South Crosby is PROHIBITED, and the owner of any dog running at large within the municipality shall be guilty of breach of Dog By-Law Number 674, and liable on conviction of the penalty provided in Section 5 of the By-Law, which is \$50.00 exclusive of costs recoverable under the provisions of the Provincial Offences Act.

Dog Kennel License cannot be issued without first contacting the Ministry of Health.

FEES

REEVE- C.R. SMITH

CLERK TREASURER - M. STEARRY

1.	For a male dog, if only one is kept	\$ 6.00
2.	For each additional male dog, owned by the same person, or kept in any one household	8.00
3.	For a female dog, if only one is kept	10.00
4.	For each additional female dog, owned by the same person, or kept in any one household	12.00
5.	Kennel License	25.00
6.	Dog tags (each)	0.25

Where a certificate of a Veterinary Surgeon is produced, showing that a female dog has been spayed, it shall be licensed at the same rate as a male dog.

Signed: C. Robert Smith

Reeve.

Effective APRIL 1st, 1990, a penalty of \$1.00 was added to all dog licence fees as listed above.

All residents owning dogs are requested to purchase the licences immediately, if they have not already done so.



PAUL'S BARBER SHOP

Indoor Yard Sale Main Street, Elgin

Come In & Browse

New & Used Articles

Open Daily-8:30 a.m. to 6 p.m.

Fri. Night till 9 p.m.

Closed Sundays